GEMINI

Steering Committee Minutes

November 26, 2012

In attendance:

  Jim Comes


 Bryan Rourke
Jorge Yarzebski                 Al Shanarian

 Bill Witherell
Paul Gallagher                   Sue Abladian

 Karen Gallagher, Guest 

 Bill Witherell

  Evelyn Ware

 David Stowe, Guest          

          


Secretary’s Report–Sue Abladian–Minutes from September 17, 

2012 were read and accepted. 

Treasurer’s report–Bill presented the report which is attached.  The main change is the expenditure of the Guyana grant from $35,000 to $8,000 which will be spent on text books and defibrillators.  The report was moved and accepted.
Guyana–Paul Gallagher– Paul reported that the paramedics that taught the last 7 students/nurses want to go back to Guyana to see how their students are doing.  Jim Comes has about 80 cartons of medical books to send to Guyana.  They are in English and Guyana is an English speaking country that can certainly use reference books.  He needs to secure funding to get the books to Miami where they will be accepted and transported to Guyana.  He is attempting to get a grant from Saint Gobain for the cost of the shipping. Paul has 3 large cartons of cervical collars to go too.   

Guatemala–Jorge Yarzebski has withdrawn his neonate transport project in Guatemala even though it had been approved because of the President of the Rotary Club he is dealing with would not take responsibility for the sustainability of the program and maintenance of the equipment.  Jorge is now waiting for a president who appreciates the importance and benefits of this project for his country.  The application is ready to resend as soon as the next round of money allocated for this coming year is available in June.

Nicaragua–Michael Godkin  Paul reports that Mick will soon be on his way to the ACLS Medical Center in Leone.  He hopes to move their students to be certified in ACLS with AHA supervision and observation. He has sent $3,200 provided by our Rotary and $2,000 more from their club sources to pay for the text books needed for the training.   
 Web Site–Ron Goodenow has a full report on the trip to Guyana including pictures and newspaper stories posted to the web site. He has created a one page newsletter to be used to market Gemini and its good work. He continues to update it.  There is a photo book on our web site including the Westborough Patch feature 

Bryan Rourke–The reading and math textbooks for 4th thru 6th grade students were donated elsewhere.  He expects there to be more offers each year.

Al Shahanarian–Spoke about an acquaintance of his, David Stowe, who is a paramedic, certified to teach.  He is also has a great deal of experience in disaster planning and operates a consulting business helping those in need of his services. 

Fund Raiser/Annual Meeting– Gallagher reported that the Nurse from Guyana did not come to Maine as expected for the recertification classes for paramedics, ACLS and others.  Paul and Sandy went to some classes.  It was better that our Gemini event was postponed because our speaker was not available.  Our plans now include appetizers and and open bar perhaps with a light dinner.  Henry Tessman has offered us a very good deal on using the Doubletree Hotel.  A committee meeting to complete the planning will be held Thursday, December 6 at 12:00 noon at Christina’s Restaurant in Westborough.

Moved and seconded to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Abladian, Secretary
